
 

 

GTOACO Meeting minutes September 11, 2024 

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Kevin Russo. 

In attendance were members: Rob Wilson, Brad Blackburn, Chris McCracken, Jon Stottsberry, Rhonda 

Osborne, Stan & Pam Farlow, Keith & Connie Stevens, Dino Martinez, Ron & Linda Cozzo, Kevin Russo, 

Max Trier, Bill Sigg and Stepen Leonard.  

 

Treasurer’s report – Treasurer Connie Stevens gave the treasurer’s report.  Motion to accept, Ron 

Cozzo, 2nd Brad Blackburn. 

Officer’s slate for 2025 (President & Vice President at least)  

Current officers vacating and not seeking re-election 

Nominations for vacant 2025 officers 

 

Kevin stated that we a president and vice president nominee at least as Rob Wilson has agreed to 

remain as the secretary unless someone else wants to take the position and Connie Stevens has also 

agreed to remain on as treasurer. Jon Stottsberry was nominated for president and Brad Blackburn was 

nominated as vice president and Chris McCracken was nominated as a board member. All have accepted 

pending the October annual meeting. All offices are open for any other club member to add their name 

for the election.  

Club Turning 40! (9/21/2024) 

 Thanks to Pam and Stan Farlow for hosting! 

 Noon. Bring a chair and a side dish or dessert 

 Cruise from the North to arrive at or about 11:30 am-noon 

 

40th All Pontiac Indian Uprising report- Ron Cozzo reported we had 50 entrants in the show and 13 club 

members cars. All in all it was a fantastic day and a great turnout. The 2025 show will again be at the 

Quaker Steak and lube with a unanimous vote to keep it All Pontiac and at the same location, Sate will 

be August 31 2025. Dino Martinez brought up the a couple items to address one was that the trophies 

were not on display out of the box they come in and we didn’t have a 50/50. It was explained that the 

problem is with enough volunteers to help with them. Dino volunteered to assist in getting the trophies 

out and with the 50/50.  

New and renewed members at the Uprising: New members that join at our All Pontiac show will be 

valid through the next year. Members wishing to renew will need to pay their dues in January. 

Continue discussion – We are still looking for a method to make meetings available as a Zoom type 

meeting or an audio dial in meeting for those that want to attend but cannot. Table this for anyone that 

has ideas until next month’s meeting. Please, if you have any questions that you may have used please 

let us know.  



 

 

Delaware Performance Charity Car Show (10/12/2024)   

 Volunteers (need 10) 

Open Discussion  

Frank Fabish is selling his 1967 GTO if anyone is interested. Contact the officers if you need his contact 

information.  

Next Meeting- Will be at The Hickory House on October 9th .   

Motion to adjourn – Bill Sigg, 2nd Jon Stottsberry. 


